
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Charlotte Douglas International Airport, Aircraft Rescue Firefighting 

Burn Prop Design project in Fiscal Year 2026.   

  

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Charlotte, located at 500 Dalton Avenue, 

Charlotte, North Carolina, 28206.   

  

The funding would be used to design a regional training facility that will provide essential training for 

Aircraft Rescue and Firefighting (ARFF) personnel and improve emergency response readiness.  

  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will enhance training capabilities, increase 

regional collaboration, and reduce operational costs related to travel and equipment, all while supporting 

the critical infrastructure of North Carolina.   

   

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in 49 USC 47102(3)(D). 

   
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.   

  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tim Moore 

Member of Congress 


